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Traffic and Transportation Committee Minutes 
May 14, 2008 

 
Meeting was held at Community Board office at 229-A E. 204th St. Meeting began at 6:30 PM 

 
I) New Business 

a. Gun Hill Car Service-The car service located at Gun Hill Road and Kings College Place is 
requesting a letter of support in renewing their business license. The car service has not doubled 
park nor taken up parking spaces in front of their office.  

i. Motion: “Community Board 7 will give a letter of support for the Gun Hill Car Service 
business license renewal.” 

b. Request for Bus Route Change- Mr. Frank Edward would like Community Board 7 to support his 
request to have the MTA look at changing the number 12 Bus Route to connect the shopping 
area of River Plaza with the Fordham shopping area. 

i. Motion: “Community Board 7 will ask the MTA to look at changing the number 12 local 
bus route to connect the shopping areas of River Plaza and Fordham Road.” 

II) Old Business 
a. 2204 Medical Plaza Request-Dr. Tamir Shadian of the 204 Medical Plaza come and listened to the 

Community Board’s concerns about having an ambulance only drop-off and pick-up zone on E. 
204th St. 

i. Motion: “Community Board 7 approves the request for a NO STANDING Ambulance only 
drop-off and pick-up zone between the hours of 8:00 am. to 6:00 pm Monday to Friday 
for the 204 Medical Plaza located at the 204th Street entrance of 3130 Grand 
Concourse.” 

b. DOT’s follow-up of Community Board 7 requests 
i. DOT felt no additional controls were needed for the Mosholu Parkway at Jerome Ave 

underpass. 
ii. DOT will add “Drop Off and Pick Up” signs to existing signage in front of Little Shepherd 

Community-2260 Andrew Ave. 
III) Announcements 

a. Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) -On June 11, 2008, the MTA and Community Board 7 are having a 
program on the new bus system for Fordham Road. The meeting will be start at 6:30 pm and will 
be at The Bronx Regional Library Center-310 E Kingsbridge Road. 

b. A group of Scott Tower residents (3400 Paul Ave) came with concerns about Westchester buses 
and lack of light at Jerome and 205th St. District Manager asked if they saw buses idling in front 
of their building to call 311 and report it. Then, call Community Board to follow-up. 

IV) Adjournment 


